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VENTURE HAWKE’S BAY RESTRUCTURE
There has been some media commentary in the past week with regards to Venture Hawke’s Bay and a restructuring proposition.
Venture Hawke’s Bay is today like many organisations confronting an uncertain economic environment.  This is impacting on the security of its revenue streams and particularly those sourced from Central Government.

Accordingly the Venture Hawke’s Bay Board has recommended to the Regional Council that the cost structure be adjusted to ensure delivery of the key performance areas, for the coming financial year commencing 1 July 2010, so that the organisation is sized correctly for its secured budget.  The Board notes that Venture Hawke’s Bay has delivered some outstanding results in the first year of its inception through projects including “Grow the Bay”, the New Zealand Cycleway initiative, Technology New Zealand projects, the Shanghai Expo and Rugby World Cup. 
It is proposed that three roles, including the General Manager role, be disestablished, noting that one of these three roles is part-time.  A further two roles, one full-time and one part-time will be reviewed subject to security of Central Government revenue.  All staff have been informed and the proposed restructure is now subject to consultation before being finalised, with the exception of the General Manager role, where Janet Takarangi will finish up on 28 May.
It should also be noted that the Apples Futures programme is due to be transferred on schedule to Pipfruit NZ and so there will be an impact on contract roles associated with that project.
Some comment has also been made that Venture Hawke’s Bay will move from its current location to the Regional Council’s head office.  This is under consideration and is being worked through currently. If a move occurs it will be sometime in the second quarter of the 2010-11 financial year. 
The Board of Venture Hawke’s Bay and the Regional Council are committed to working with staff and stakeholders to ensure the organisation continues to deliver on its mandate of regional economic development and promotion and marketing of Hawke’s Bay

Further we have an obligation to consult with staff and work with them to ensure their opportunities are fairly addressed and the transition is smooth.  We expect this to be complete before the end of the financial year being 30 June 2010.
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